URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM
4th April, 2005

Meeting commenced:
12.15 p.m.
"
ended:
1.25 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair

Malcolm Sykes - Strategic Director of Housing and Planning
Bill Taylor

}

Graham Cowley
} Urban Vision Partnership

Ken Harland

}

Paul Mallinder
}

Richard Beevers - Capita Symonds

Graham Oldfield - Housing and Planning Directorate

Mike Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate

13.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Margaret Morris, Pauline Lewis and Simon Malcolm.

14.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Forum held on 28th February, 2005, be approved as a correct record.

15.
HOUSING AND PLANNING DIRECTORATE SERVICE DELIVERY PLAN

Malcolm Sykes reported that the Directorate’s service delivery plan was currently in preparation, and it was hoped that a draft would be available for consideration at the next meeting of the Forum.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

16.
SERVICE STATEMENT/SERVICE RELATED 


INFORMATION/RETHINKING CONSTRUCTION

Bill Taylor provided an update with regard to the following key issues:

· e-Government

· Improved performance with regard to the processing of planning applications

· Health and safety recovery plan

· Audit report on highways service


It was reported that as a result of the findings of the audit report a number of measures had been put in place to improve the highways service.  Ken Harland added that a key improvement had been the introduction for a robust business accounting system.


Paul Mallinder submitted the draft Urban Vision Service Delivery Plan 2005/06 together with the Service Delivery Targets 2005/06, and associated performance matrix.  He commented that all three documents needed further work, particularly to ensure that their contents were acceptable to all interested parties.  The Forum were advised that revised versions would be submitted at the next meeting, along with details of the initial progress made against the key themes contained within them.


Malcolm Sykes said he welcomed the draft Service Delivery Targets, but said it would be beneficial if the document included an additional column to provide a brief commentary on each target.  He also stressed the importance for the targets to be linked to the appropriate performance indicators, and asked that this information also be included.  Graham Cowley said he would ensure that the Service Delivery Targets would be refined to ensure that this additional information was included within them.


Councillor Derek Antrobus referred to the Urban Vision Service Delivery Plan, in particular the key service objectives in relation to traffic and road safety, and said there was a need to include within it reference to sustainable transport, such as cycling etc.  Richard Beevers commented that Capita Symonds had been involved with the introduction of the congestion charge system in Greater London, and suggested the background documents on this could be of use in developing this service objective.


RESOLVED:
THAT the draft Urban Vision Service Delivery Plan 2005/06, Service Delivery Targets 2005/06 and performance matrix be noted; and the comments made be incorporated into revised versions to be submitted at the next meeting.

17.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES

Bill Taylor reported that Gershon efficiency savings was a key corporate issue.  He added that at present they consisted merely of a series of general headings, however, it was an issue which needed to be revisited in the future, when more specific details were available.  Councillor Derek Antrobus said he agreed with this, and suggested that Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, be invited to attend when the issue was considered in future.

18.
ROAD AND FOOTWAY CONDITION 2003/04 - BENCHMARKING

Graham Oldfield submitted details of the City Council’s performance during 2003/04 in relation to BVPI’s 96, 97a, 97b and 187 concerning road and footway condition, together with a comparison against the performance of the other Greater Manchester local authorities.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

19.
FUTURE AGENDAS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following be included as standard items on agendas for future meetings of the Forum:

· Service Delivery Plan/Service Delivery Targets

· Performance improvement - monthly and quarterly monitoring

· Corporate issues

20.
PERIODIC REVIEW

Malcolm Sykes suggested it would be of value if on a quarterly basis, the operation of Urban Vision was evaluated to highlight any specific examples of best practice, or identify particular services which could be extended to other directorates.  Councillor Derek Antrobus said he agreed with this, adding that a philosophy had to be developed to show that Urban Vision’s intent was to work alongside the City Council, and it was not a separate organisation.

21.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Forum be held on Monday, 25th April, 2005, commencing at 12 noon.
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